
Area 31 Website Committee 

Meeting of June 22, 2016

Attending:
Co-Chair- Terri 

Webmaster-  Bob

Group representative- Jim {1-0pener, Florence) Area 
Chair- Sue

The meeting began with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

•!•  The committee reviewed the minutes from the May meeting and the agenda items for 
tonight's meeting.

•!•   Reports:

*Group rep report: Jim is continuing to inform group members oft he area website and 

what the difference is between it and the intergroup website. Good discussion followed about 

different ways of letting people know about the area website and that it is service oriented.
*Webmaster: Bob talked about reimbursement for webmasters. Different Areas have

different rules and budgets.

*Area Chair report: Sue spoke about the handbook status. It is being edited again, will 
then be reviewed again and when approved will be sent to printer. 100 copies will be made on the 
first run. There are two district commitments on June 2S'h- district workshop 1-4 and the Enfield 

group at 7pm.

•!•   The committee talked about reimbursement for webmaster.  Bob will follow through
with detailing the amount of time he spends working on the website.

•!•  The committee discussed Sally, Bob or myself go to committees & districts to give 
presentations about area31's website.  Including how to post minutes & flyers.

•!•  The committee talked about going to the intergroup meeting and reporting that the website 

committee is available to go to other committee & district meetings to present information 
about what is available on the area31 website and how they can use it. Terri volunteered to 
go to their June meeting.

The meeting ended with the Responsibility Declaration.


